
The newsletter of Maryland Episcopal Cursillo 

The Abrazo 

WINTER  2010   

 

T his past summer, I had the opportunity to take to the woods and enjoy a few nights tent camping with 
my younger son and some wonderful family friends.  There are many aspects of this kind of activity that 

tap into my inner frontier woman, most especially the challenge of coming up with hearty meals cooked over 
an open fire.  The hearty meal part was fairly easy (although I confess that copious amounts of cold  
cereal and Twizzlers were consumed over the course of those days and there was that nice restaurant in  
Gettysburg one night).  It was the open fire part that proved to be a little tricky.  Fortunately, among the four 
of us there was enough collective wisdom, experience and knowledge of raw physics that it wasn’t long before 
we had a marvelous fire blazing.  The meal was cooked, served and enjoyed, water boiled for the washing up 
and there was enough flame left over to warm and light our evening as the temperature and the night  
descended.   
 
 

 I re-learned some facts about fires that night.  When building a fire, it takes both sizable logs and  
smaller kindling that have had some “seasoning.  Green wood won’t work.  The wood must be arranged in a 
particular manner, stacked close enough to be able to catch the fire from one another but with enough space 
in between so as to allow air to flow and sustain the flame once it is ignited.  The initial flame comes from  
a source beyond itself.  It takes fire to make fire.  Once lit, fires need to be carefully tended.  They need  
to be stoked and poked, more fuel added to maintain the desired level of warmth and light.  Fire spreads.  
Therefore, there is need to be watchful and sometimes that means containing it in order to maximize  
efficiency and protect against an uncontrolled and unwanted outcome.  Fire is elemental.  It is useful,  
refining, at times consuming and always powerful. 
 

 

 And fire is a powerful analogy for how the Holy Spirit works in the context of the Christian Community.  
God’s people must ever be striving to become “seasoned wood” through corporate worship, partaking of the 
Eucharist, study of the Scriptures, and acts of mercy and grace - Piety, Study, Action.  God’s people must 
gather … must  physically stand together … in order to set one another on fire for the things of God and  
the ministry He has given each one of us to do.  In our coming together, the “Fire” can fall and spread  
beyond the confines of our churches and communities and become heat and light to a world that seems to 
be growing progressively dark and cold. 
 

 

 When 55 members of the Cursillo Community gathered at Claggett on October 9th to pray and to discern, 
God poked and stoked the fire.  I will never forget the sense of God’s power and presence that shot through 
me as we joined together and prayed  “Come Holy Spirit, Fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in us the 
fire of your love.”  It is my prayer that as a “community of Holy Friends” each of us will commit to seeking 
ways to become tinder for the fire of God’s love and that as a community we will be led to the ways and the 
means to keep the fire burning brightly for those yet to be drawn into that circle of Light and Love.  When we 
work, pray, and serve TOGETHER, we offer one another the chance to “get lit” and fan the flame.  ULTREYA! 

 

 

               — Becky Fisher, MD  21 
Interim Lay Director, MEC 

Fanning the Flames   •   A Reflection on Faith & Fire  



MARYLAND EPISCOPAL CURSILLO WEEKEND 100 
May 19 - 22, 2011   •  Because of Who You Are 
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A mazing! It’s simply amazing how overwhelming it is to be selected to serve this community and our  
Lord as the Rector of a Cursillo Weekend.  Please pray for the Team of MD 100.  You hear how God will 

qualify the called; we need a lot of qualifying, especially the Rector.  Pray that we remember to act that His 
will be done in all we say and do. 
 

 Keep praying as our Core Team defines our roles and plan the events for an exciting and holy weekend.  
And pray as we call the rest of the Team together and establish our “community.”  Please pray for the  
direction of the Holy Spirit as we learn to work together.  Pray for our Candidates; the Lord has already  
selected them - it’s up to you to seek them out and invite them to come. 
 

 Eight months will flash by like nothing.  Soon it will be springtime, and we’ll be meeting together  
at Claggett.  Please pray for all of us:  Team, Candidates, Sponsors, and Community as we work toward a 
common goal – to see God’s Amazing Grace at work! 

God Bless, 
— Chuck Rollhauser, MD 48 

Rector, MD 100  

MEC Annual Conference Held October 28th - 31st 
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G reetings!  Having recently returned from the National Cursillo Conference (NEC) in Myrtle Beach, SC,  
I would like all to know that the national movement is alive and well!   

 

 This was my first time attending the national conference, and I was inspired.  I participated in the  
Episcopal Cursillo Leaders Workshop (ECLW) and found a wealth of information and support that I will  
try to incorporate in our own MEC activities.  In the future, I hope we can offer some workshops in  
partnership with the NEC, maybe in a Forth Day forum. 
 

 The resources we received at the conference include a list some of the questions most commonly asked 
about the Cursillo Weekend.  We’ve shared a few of these in this issue (see page 4) and will be including 
more in upcoming issues.  Please feel free to use them in your own parish as you invite future candidates to 
experience a weekend! 

— Ultreya! 
Shelly Collinson, MD 82   

Servant Community Director 
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CANDIDATE APPLICATION 
Maryland Episcopal Cursillo Weekend 100 

Deadline April 19, 2011 
 

Preferred title (please circle):  Mr.  –  Mrs.  –  Ms.  –  Dr. –  The Rev.  –  The Right Rev. 
 
Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: _________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

             Street City    State  Zip    
 
Home Phone: _____________________________________  Cell Phone: ______________________________ 
 
E-mail address: ____________________________________________ @ _____________________________________________
  
Occupation: _____________________________________   Marital Status   _________________________________ 
 
Name to be used on button    _______________________  Date of birth ___________________________________
    Month/Day/Year 
Home parish: ____________________________________  Clergy__________________________________________ 
 
Do you require accommodations to satisfy dietary, physical, or medical restrictions?  No _______   Yes ______ 
Please detail if YES 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Has your sponsor(s) discussed your participation in the 4th Day in grouping, attending Ultreyas, and participating in a 4th  
Day workshop?   No ______  Yes______ 
 

After prayerful consideration, please write a brief statement about why you want  
to attend a Cursillo weekend on the back of this form. 

 
__________________________________________________  _______________________________________________
            Candidate’s Signature / Date                                 Sponsor’s Signature / Date 

Clergy Endorsement:   
 

I know the above-named person and am aware that he/she is submitting an application to attend a Cursillo Weekend.  I am not 
aware of any issues that would preclude this candidate’s participation in Cursillo at this time. 
 
                       
                         Clergy Name (Signature)           Name of Parish 
 
        
                          Clergy Name (Printed) 
 

SEND THIS CANDIDATE APPLICATION  
ALONG WITH THE SPONSOR APPLICATION AND FEES TO: 

 

THE MARYLAND EPISCOPAL CURSILLO 
Assistant Lay Director 

% Nancy Horkan, 280 Sigma Drive, Harwood, Md. 20776 



Episcopal Diocese of Maryland 
http://www.ang-md.org/ 

Maryland Episcopal Church Locator 
http://www.ang-md.org/search.php 

Episcopal Church 
http://www.episcopalchurch.org/ 

Bishop Claggett Center 
http://bishopclaggett.org/   

Online Bibles 
http://www.internetdynamics.com/pub/vc/bibles.html 

  

Episcopal Cyber Sources 
National Episcopal Cursillo 

http://www.episcopalcursillo.org/  
Maryland Episcopal Cursillo Website 

http://www.cursillo.ang-md.org/ 
Other Episcopal Cursillo Websites 

http://www.episcopalcursillo.org/episcopalwebsites 
Book of Common Prayer 

http://justus.anglican.org/resources/bcp/bcp.htm  
Maryland Chrysalis 

http://www.mdchrysalis.org/ 
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Answering Those Questions About Cursillo 
 

Is Cursillo a Retreat?  Cursillo is an interactive, lively, and educational weekend.  Some people describe it as 
a “retreat” but except for the first night of the gathering, it is anything but a retreat!  There is an overnight  
retreat from the end of the first night’s activities to the morning Eucharist on the next day, but the rest of the 
weekend is spent in educational, workshop-type activities. 
 

What is included in the Cursillo Weekend?  Cursillo is designed to be a teaching tool for further educating 
us about what our call is as Christians in today’s world - it has been described as “a re-teaching of our Cate-
chism.”  The weekend is a talk in 15 parts … 10 presented by Lay Persons and 5 by Clergy ... over the course 
of the weekend.  Each of these talks is discussed in small group settings that include a mix of people from the 
various parishes who are attending the weekend. 
 

Are there worship services during the weekend?  There is a daily Eucharist.  We are a Eucharistic church,  
and our teachings are based around the celebration of the Eucharist. 
 
 

I  feel like a baby chick as I have taken that step out and embraced the role of Weekend Coordinator.  So  
far the job has been easy because you, the Cursillo Community, have not been sending me your Team  

Applications - and that’s a problem.   
 

 MD 100 is fast approaching and Team 100 is underway - and your applications are needed!  I under-
stand, you really meant to send in the application, but your Fall, like mine, has been speeding by.  Well, its 
time! Team 100 needs to be in place no later then the end of the year to begin planning for the weekend 
which will be held May 19—22, 2011.  We have also signed the contract with Claggett for MD 101, which will 
be held October 27 - 30, 2011, and the team selection for that weekend will begin soon as well.   
 

 Remember, submitting a Team Application does not obligate you to serve if called … it just means the 
weekend rector can, in fact, invite you to serve.  After prayerful consideration, you can decline if the call 
comes at a time that you feel is not good for you - and, your application stays on file for three years in order 
to allow you to be invited to serve on a future team.  Please consider being a part of MEC’s future. 
 

 You can mail your application to me (address on the form - see page 5) or scan it (as a pdf file), and email 
to me at lynnkirby@comcast.net   Please keep those Team Applications coming! 
 

         — Lynn Kirby, MD 51  
          Weekend Coordinator 

Future Weekends  •  Now is the time to plan!    

mailto:http://www.ang-md.org/
mailto:http://www.ang-md.org/search.php
mailto:http://www.episcopalchurch.org/
mailto:http://www.episcopalcursillo.org/
mailto:http://www.cursillo.ang-md.org/
mailto:http://www.episcopalcursillo.org/episcopalwebsites
mailto:lynnkirby@comcast.net
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TEAM MEMBER APPLICATION 
MARYLAND EPISCOPAL CURSILLO 

 
Name  ____________________________________________     Name to be used on button  ____________________________ 
                                                Print, please 

Address_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                          Street City    State  Zip    

 
Home Phone   ____________________________________________   Cell Phone  ____________________________________ 
  
E-mail address   _______________________________________________________________________________________  
 
Date of Birth   ____________________________________________    Fax  __________________________________________ 
                                              Month/Day/Year 
   

Occupation   ____________________________________________    
 
Emergency Contact   ______________________________________    Phone  ________________________________________
    
Marital Status __________   Spouse’s Name  ___________________________________________   Date of Birth  ___________ 
 
Date & location of your Cursillo weekend  _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date & location of your 4th Day Workshop(s)  __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Which Ultreya(s) do you regularly attend?  ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Are you a member of a permanent Group Reunion now?     No______   Yes_______   How long? _________________________ 
 
Your Parish  ______________________________________        Rector    ______________________________________ 
 
Have you served on other teams?  ________________    In what role(s)? ____________________________________________ 
 
Have you given rollo(s)? Which?  ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
What special talents/interests do you bring to a team?   _________________________________________________________ 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Do you require accommodations to satisfy dietary, physical, or medical restrictions?     No______  Yes_______  
 

(Please detail if YES.)    ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Note: Husbands and wives must submit separate applications, which are sent to the  
Three Day Weekend Coordinator. An application may be retained for three (3) years and  

then must be resubmitted. A new application should be filed after serving on a team. 
 

 After prayerful consideration, I apply for membership on a Maryland Episcopal Cursillo weekend team. I understand that I 
must attend ALL the team preparation meetings (usually 8). I also understand that I will be asked to contribute time, talent, 
and finances supporting the weekend. (Team members usually pay for their room & meals and contribute food for team 
meetings & Agape.) I agree to read and comply with Cursillo Weekend guidelines detailed in materials provided by the 
weekend Rector. 
 

Signed        Date       
  
 

PLEASE MAIL TO:  MEC, %  Lynn Kirby, 2210 Cherokee Drive, Westminster, MD  21157  
lynnkirby@comcast.net 
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4th Day Workshop  •  A Day of Deeper Understanding 

A 4th Day Workshop will be held on January 16, 2011, from 2 - 6 p.m. at St. Martin’s-in-the-Field  
Episcopal Church, Severna Park, MD. 

 

  All Cursillistas are invited to attend this meaningful program which will focus on how we can most  
effectively  live out our 4th Day, especially in our secular environments.  Remember, the Cursillo Weekend is 
only the beginning!   
 

 The workshop addresses questions and issues such as: 
 

•  I attended a Cursillo Weekend … Now what?  
•  There was so much to absorb … What is most important?  
•  Is Cursillo of real value in my spiritual life?  
•  How can I share the experience I had with others?  

 

 Whether you’re a brand new Cursillista or someone who made your weekend years ago, we hope you’ll 
participate in this meaningful day of learning, reflection and celebration of God’s presence in our daily lives! 
 

 Please confirm your plans to attend by contacting Anne Arey, 410-359-2415 or annearey@umbc.edu   

   

— Ultreya! 



 

MEC Email Prayer Chain 

Please consider joining the hundreds  
of MEC Cursillistas who have already signed 

up for the MEC  
Email listserve and prayer chain.   

 
 

The Email prayer chain will continue to be 
coordinated by Emerson Champion, MD 73.  

Please send prayer requests to  
 echampio@gmail.com   

 
 

The Email listserve will be coordinated by  
Pamela Blyth, MD 92.  To join, simply send 

your request via Email to  
pamblyth@aol.com 
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T hanks to the MD 99 team for persevering until Gods work was finished.  We have 13 new Cursillistas 
who had a wonderful spirit-filled weekend. 

 

 The support from the Community on Sunday morning touched several people.  We had the privilege  
of making new friends and strengthening my relationship with others.  MD99 was well worth the wait and  
all were heaped with true blessings.  All had fun and came away with a deeper understanding of their  
leadership skills.  Can't wait to see everyone at the Reunion Ultreya on December 11th, 6 p.m. at  

St. Martin’s-in-the-Field, Severna Park, MD.                            
— Blessings and Peace 

Jim Stultz, MD 85  
Rector MD99  

MD 99 Reunion Ultreya • December 11th   



 
 
 

 

The purpose of Cursillo is to help those in the Church  
understand their individual callings to be Christian leaders.  
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Collect for 4th Day  

Movements 
 

 O Gracious God, whose power working in us  

can do infinitely more than we can ask or imagine, 

look with favor on all those gathering around the 

world in Cursillo, Happening, Chrysalis,  

Walk to Emmaus, Via de Cristo, Kairos,  

and other such movements.   

Grant both the leaders and candidates such  

wisdom, power, humility, and grace  

that day by day they would  

more nearly follow Your Way,  

more clearly see Your Truth,  

and more dearly love the Life You give  

through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
 

 

  — The Rev. Dr. Richard Laribee 

“Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?” 

 

 

Are You Hearing the Call?   
 

 There are currently a number of leadership 
roles open in the Maryland Episcopal Cursillo 
community.   
  
 

 Please prayerfully consider offering your 
name in consideration for one of the following 
positions.  You can contact anyone on the  
Secretariat or Servant Community (see page 11 of 
this issue) for more information.    
 

Northeast Area Representative 
 

Metro North Area Representative 
 

Central Area Representative 
 

Music Coordinator 

T hen I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send?  And who will go for us?”  And I said,  
“Here am I.  Send me!”  (Isaiah 6:8) 

 

 October 9th - a day of discernment, a day of devotion, a day of discovering old friends and delighting in 
the new.  As I sat amongst the 50 or so dedicated Cursillistas on that beautiful Fall day, I couldn’t help but 
think of this passage from Isaiah.  While I felt called to participate in Cursillo as Assistant Lay Director, a 
new and challenging role for me, it became very clear to me that God has called others to walk beside the 
Secretariat as a community.  What a source of strength and peace that has given me!  I looked around the 
room and felt little glimpses of God’s glory all around us as we gathered as a faithful group to share our 
ideas, our talents, our energy, and our stories as together we seek His direction.  I will be trusting in Him 
and in our dedicated Cursillistas to go wherever He is taking us. 
 

 As MD 99 now officially draws to a close, I know the community already joins me in praying for the team 
and the candidates that God will call to MD 100.  I remember the excitement I felt when I was Rector of  
MD 96 as I met the Assistant Lay Director to receive the list of candidate applications.  Now I have that 
honor of supporting MD 100 Rector Chuck Rollhauser.  God is giving us all the opportunity to be a part MD 
100 - by praying daily for the team, and by listening as He sends out His invitation to be a part of the team, 
to share our talents in support of the team, or to sponsor a candidate, and to accept His invitation with 
“Here am I.  Send me.”  ULTREYA! 

 — Nancy Horkan, MD 55 
Assistant Lay Director, MEC 



Prayer for the Gift of the Holy Spirit 
 
 
 

Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of Your faithful and kindle in us the fire of Your Love. 
 

Send forth Your Spirit and we shall be created, and You shall renew the face of the earth. 
 

O God, who by the light of the Holy Spirit did instruct the hearts of the faithful,  
 

Grant that by the same Holy Spirit, we may be truly wise and ever enjoy His consolations;  
 

Through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Amen 
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Day of Discernment   •  A Brief De-Brief ! 

O ver 50 Cursillistas gathered at the Bishop Claggett Center on October 9th to discuss and discern the 
way forward for MEC.  There was a marvelous cross section of folks present that day, participants from  

MD1, several team members of MD 99 and many folks from weekends in-between.  I dare say every corner of 
the Diocese was represented, several clergy were present and the overall feeling was one of hope and a  
renewed sense of purpose. 
 

 The day revolved around three talks (many thanks and kudos to David Mallery, Dick Mitchell and Izzy 
Winn!) and three topics that served to focus us on the needs and concerns of the community as we  
attempted to look into the future.  The table discussions were lively and ultimately produced pages of  
wonderful and inspired ideas to strengthen and build Maryland Episcopal Cursillo.  We were blessed with 
music provided by Mark and Bill Cox, a delicious Claggett lunch and ended the day celebrating Eucharist 
together. 
 

 Those gathered considered way to make Cursillo more visible, and there were many great suggestions 
on how to promote the Cursillo opportunity in our local parishes.  We took a frank look at the apparent 
“aging” of the movement (and those of us, therein!) and discussed ways to reach out to former Chysalis and 
Happening participants as well as attract new and younger people to all that Cursillo has to offer.  Grouping 
and lagging Ultreya attendance were also considered and some exciting new “cyber” methods and models 
were put forth.  Speaking the truth in love, several spoke to both the perceptions and the realities of a  
community that has been fractured by labels and different but sincere theological positions, the need to  
encourage wider participation in the team process, and the necessity of more clergy involvement.  And we 
shared a whole lot more!  It was truly an anointed time and thanks to all who took the time to be present 
and also to those who prayed and took the time to make your thoughts known through other means. 
 

 The conversation and the subsequent action has just begun!  You will be hearing much more in the 
months ahead about specific opportunities to “Fan the Flame”.  The Secretariat is taking the show on the 
road and we hope you will make an effort to come and participate when the Secretariat meeting and Ultreya 
come to a church near you sometime over the next year! At present, plans are in the works to be in Southern 
Maryland on January 29th, 2011 … in Western Maryland in early March … in Northeastern Maryland in May 
… and in the Baltimore Metro area sometime this summer.  
 

 One thing is clear: Cursillo needs YOU in order to be able to continue to make all the difference in the 
life of the Church. It is not about those of us who have gone before, but all about those who have yet to be 
blessed by this amazing opportunity to become part of a community within the Church that is dedicated to 
raising up leaders, empowering God’s people, and bringing the world to Christ and Christ to the world. 
 

 Let’s do this thing!    

               — Becky Fisher, MD  21 
Interim Lay Director, MEC 
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A Statement from the National Episcopal Cursillo, May 2008 
 

     Cursillo has always kept its eyes firmly focused on Jesus and on the Mission.  One of the 
principles of the Cursillo movement is that:   
 

We focus on Christ and His resurrection power in our lives, transforming  
us into the people He would have us be.  Theological disputes and political issues 
have no part in our agenda. 

 

     The Cursillo Movement is a movement that brings together all people, whether  
they might consider themselves to have a liberal or conservative Christian philosophy or 
somewhere in between, for the common good of promoting Jesus Christ and God’s  

Mission.  It is Christ-centered and Christ-focused.  The Policy of the National Episcopal Cursillo Committee is that it 
will not be an organization with a political or social agenda.  National Episcopal Cursillo is a movement of the Episco-
pal Church. 
 

 We recognize, however, that a number of individuals with connections and interest in the Episcopal Cursillo  
Movement are no longer affiliated with the Episcopal Church.  As a sign of reconciliation, we welcome those still  
able, as individuals, to be in communion with the local Episcopal Diocesan Bishop and fellow Cursillistas, whether lay 
or ordained, to participate in the activities of the Cursillo Movement.  Furthermore, and always at the Diocesan 
Bishop’s discretion, we encourage an openness to their continued participation and interest in the activities of the 
Episcopal Cursillo. It should be understood by all that as a part of their participation, they agree to do so fully for the 
advancement of Cursillo, be supportive of the mission of Episcopal Cursillo, and agree that they will not promote any 
political agenda. 
 

 What is clear is that National Episcopal Cursillo was created to serve the Episcopal Church in the United States, 
and we are licensed by the Roman Catholic Church to do that.  Despite our personal theological and political views, 
we are focused on knowing Christ and making Him known to others.  That is our call and in doing it lays our greatest 
joy.  Ultreya! Ultreya!!  Let us get on with the day's apostolic action.  Let us all pray for the Church and one another  
everyday.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
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“Made In His Image” 

I  was recently at a convention for my business and we had praise and worship on Sunday Morning which 
 was provided by our CEO.  He also provided a movie of a minister who was in Australia.  His sermon was 

about God and creation.  Many things were brought to mind, but one of the things which I related to the 
Cursillo Family is the message about "God Created" and " He made us in his image" which means he gave 
each of us the ability to be creative just as he created all things.  God Created the foundation for use,  
like the tree, but he gave us, you and me, the ability to use the tree for many things - like paper, pencils,  
furniture, etc. - Yes , you get the idea!  
   

 The list of endless ideas which came from the community of those that were able to be with us for the 
"Day of Discernment" and for all those who were unable to make it and still shared their thoughts and ideas, 
is a great example of our ability to be Creative and to share the abilities that He has given us to share, and 
enjoy. 
 

 God has truly blessed the Cursillo Community.  I am thankful that we are all a team and don't feel alone.  
I am glad that the Secretariat doesn't have to come up with all the suggestions and ideas ourselves!  I Thank 
you all for your Faithfulness to serving an AWESOME GOD! 

 
Ultreya!  

— Fran Nicholls MD # 1  
Western MD Area Representative   
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MARYLAND EPISCOPAL CURSILLO 
MEMBER INFORMATION UPDATE FORM 

 
NAME:                  
  [Last]   [First]   [Middle] 

 
ADDRESS:             
  [Street / Apt]  [City]   [State]  [Zip] 

 
 PHONE:             
  [Home]   [Cell]   [Other] 
 

EMAIL ADDRESS:              
 
YOUR WEEKEND #      DIOCESE (if not MD)          
 
CURRENT PARISH:              
 
HAVE YOU ATTENDED A 4TH DAY WORKSHOP? (if so, when):   No     YES        
                             [Date] 

□  I would prefer to read the Abrazo ONLINE!   

  We won’t mail you a copy, but we will alert you via email when each issue is posted to the web.  
 

□  I no longer wish to receive the Abrazo - Please remove me from the mailing list.  

  

    __________________________  

Please return this form by November 1, 2010, or anytime your information changes to: 

Maryland Episcopal Cursillo 
% Communications Coordinator 

4790 Paul Hance Road,  
Huntingtown, MD  20639 

pamblyth@aol.com 
pamblyth@aol.com 

 

Time to Update ! 

D eColores!  Thanks to all of you who recently updated your contact information!  If your information has 
changed, please let us know so we can be sure everyone is receiving their Abrazo and any other mail-

ings.  You can mail or email the information to the address on the form below.    
 

 And remember, you can elect to read the Abrazo online!  You’ll not only help us be better stewards  
of our resources, but you’ll save some trees, receive it sooner and get to view it in color!  Just check the  
appropriate box on the form, and we’ll alert you via email when each issue is posted to the web.  
 

 Thanks for your help! 
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Winter 2010   Make a Friend, Be a Friend, Bring a Friend to Christ 

Monthly Ultreyas 

1st Friday, 7:30 PM (Chrysallis Gathering) 
 Church of the Ascension 

 23 N. Court St, Westminster, MD 
 Contact: Becky Fisher, MD 21 (410-876-7672)  

or visit www.mdchrysalis.org/ 
 

1st Saturday, 7:00 PM  
 Christ the King Episcopal Church 

 1930 Brookdale Road, Woodlawn, MD 
 Contact: Jim Stultz, MD 85 (410-636-7377) 

 

1st Sunday, 3:00 PM  
 St. John’s Episcopal Church 
 52 Broadway, Frostburg, MD 

  Contact: Daphne Gooding (301-245-4705) or 
Donald Goldbloom (301-895-3780) 

         
 

2nd Sunday, 7:00 PM 
 St. Peter’s Episcopal Church 

 3695 Rogers Ave, Ellicott City, MD 
 Contact: Greg Fraser (410-730-0567)  

         
 

3rd Friday, 7 PM 
 St. Martin’s-in-the-Field Episcopal Church 

 375 Benfield Road, Severna Park, MD 
 Contact: Wadi & Kathy Skidmore-Williams 

 

3rd Sunday, Noon 
 Christ Episcopal Church 

 3100 Broome’s Island Rd, Port Republic, MD 
 Contact: Murray Cheston (410-326-3596) 

 

3rd Sunday, 3 PM 
 St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 

 18313 Lappans Rd, Boonsboro, MD  
 Contact: Liz Brodell (301-573-2917)  

         
 

4th Friday, 7:30 PM 
 St. James’ Parish 

 5757 Solomons Island Rd, Lothian, MD 
 Contact: Joe Carta 

         
 

Quarterly, 7:30 PM 
 St. Thomas Episcopal Church 

 1108 Providence Rd, Towson, MD 
 Contact: Mary Beth Robinson  (410-375-8459)  

  

Secretariat 2010 
 

Lay Director Becky Fisher, MD 21 

Assistant Lay Director Nancy Horkan, MD 55 

Secretary Carol Gooden, MD 76 

Treasurer Dick Mitchell, MD 47 
Comptroller Debbie Bargar, MD 91 

Servant Community Dir Shelly Collinson, MD 82 

Spiritual Advisor The Rev. Anjel Scarborough, MD 72 
Northeast Area Rep  [Open] 

Western Area Rep Fran Nicholls, MD 1 

Metro North Area Rep  [Open] 

Central Area Rep   [Open] 

Metro South Area Rep  Jim Stultz, MD 85 

Southern Area Rep  Earl Buffaloe, MD 88 

Servant Community 2010 
 

Servant Community Dir. Shelly Collinson, MD 82 

Pre-Cursillo Rep Robyn Mayfield, MD 85 

Weekend Coordinator Lynn Kirby, MD 51 

4th Day Coordinator Anne Arey 
Palanca Coordinator Liz Brodell, MD 95 

Music Coordinator Greg Fraser, MD 63 

Spiritual Advisor The Rev. Anjel Scarborough, MD 72 

Communications Coord Pamela Blyth, MD 92 

Website Editor Shannon Stultz, MD 86 

Abrazo Editor Pamela Blyth, MD 92 

Email Listserve Coord Pamela Blyth, MD 92 

Email Prayer List Coord Emerson Champion, MD 73 

Maryland Episcopal Cursillo  

Website 
http://www.cursillo.ang-md.org/ 

 

 The Maryland Episcopal Cursillo website is a great 
way to keep in touch with the Maryland Cursillo 
community!   
 

 Information on special events, upcoming weekends,  
candidate and team lists, updates to the Secretariat  & 
Servant Community contact list, and other items of 
interest are available for easy reference.  You can even 
read the recent issues of the MEC newsletter,  
The Abrazo, online at your convenience.   
 

Please be sure to visit us at  
http://www.cursillo.ang-md.org 



Maryland Episcopal Cursillo 
c/o Church of the Ascension 

23 North Court Street 

Westminster, MD  21157 

DATED MATERIAL - DO NOT DELAY 

Make A Friend, Be A Friend, Bring A Friend To Christ 

MEC Secretariat & Servant Community Meets       December 4, 2010  
 Remember, all Cursillistas are invited to attend!   Christ the King Episcopal Church, Woodlawn 
    January 29, 2011  
     St. James’ Parish, Lothian, MD 

    February - To be determined   
    March 5, 2011,  
     Emmanual Episcopal Church, Cumberland, MD 
 

MD 99 Reunion Ultreya    December 11th, 6 p.m. 
     St. Martin’s-in-the-Field, Severna Park, MD 
 

4th Day Workshop   January 16, 2011, 2 p.m. 
      St. Martin’s-in-the-Field, Severna Park, MD 

MD 100 Team Commissioning   TBD 
 

MD 100   May 19 - 22, 2011 
     The Claggett Center 
 Sponsors Service    May 19, 2010 - 7:30 p.m. 
 Las Mananitas     May 22, 2010 - 6:45 a.m. 
 Clausura    May 22, 2010 - 3:45 p.m. 
 

 

Mark Your Calendar 
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